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Happy 7th birthday to us !! 
 

In 2007 only a handful of interested folk, under the guidance of John & Beth Brooker, gathered to re-
establish a First Fleet Chapter in the Hunter area.  Since then our membership has increased dramatically to 
over 100 members.  Congratulations to the dedicated Committee members and enthusiastic First Fleeters 
and friends who have contributed to making our meetings and outings so interesting and enjoyable!   
 

To mark this special occasion we invited Terry St. George to be our Guest Speaker.  
Terry is well known for his enthusiasm and knowledge of the history of Sandgate 
Cemetery in Newcastle.  IŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ǎƘƻǊǘ ǎǳƳƳŀǊȅ ƻŦ ¢ŜǊǊȅΩǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴΦ 
 

The first cemetery in Newcastle was an aboriginal one located in Hunter Street; the 
second a European cemetery in the grounds of Christ Church Anglican Cathedral 
dating back to early convict days ƛƴ ǘƘŜ мунлΩǎΦ Later a Presbyterian and Catholic 
cemetery were established on land in Western Hunter Street where the Ibis Hotel 
and adjoining buildings now stand. A Wesleyan Methodist cemetery was then 
established on land opposite the current Catholic Cathedral.   

 

When it became necessary to look further afield to establish a larger cemetery for the city, essential criteria 
included sand based land located near the Railway line and 20 hectares of suitable land was purchased from 
the AA Company at Sandgate.  There were extensions in 1881 and 1908 making a total of 31 hectares.  
Sandgate Cemetery is one of eight State Government controlled cemeteries in NSW - a small piece of the 
land, set aside for Commonwealth War Graves, is in Federal hands.  It was only one of three cemeteries in 
NSW to have a dedicated railway station and the fares were 2 shillings 1st class, 1 shilling 2nd class and the 
casket travelled free.  In 1917 some graves from the Hunter Street site were relocated to Sandgate ς there 
were 2,000 grave sites in that location and 800 graves still remain under the current buildings. 
 

Terry was employed by the Department of Lands and his focus on arriving at Sandgate Cemetery was to 
transfer the existing records into a digital form.  He constructed the current comprehensive website which is 
www.sandgatecemetery.org.au.  By searching the Virtual Records you can find the location on Google earth 
of all grave sites, as well as many interesting statistics and items of 
historical interest. 
 

This graph shows the number of burials between 1880/2013.  Note the 
spikes which show the years affected by the Spanish flu in 1919, 
Swine flu in 1959 and 1962 and another flu epidemic in 1988.  The 
busiest months for burials are traditionally July and August. 
 

As we are all family researchers virtualisation websites such as Terry has 
established are a fantastic resource and a cultural asset and as such 
brings the cemetery information to the worldwide web. 
 

Many thanks to Terry for sharing his knowledge and expertise with us! 

http://www.sandgatecemetery.org.au/


 

 
The following are interesting excerpts from ŜŀǊƭȅ CƛǊǎǘ CƭŜŜǘ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ мфслΩǎΣ 
available in our Library.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(Photocopy by courtesy of Mitchell Library)  

This drawing, by R. Cleveley (published on the 17th June, 1789), represents the "Supply" 

and two other First - Fleet ships at anchor, with the "Sirius'' and her convoy coming into 

Botany Bay on the 20th January, 1788. It was from this drawing that the ship m otif 

of the Fellowship of First Fleeters was taken.  

 

__________________________________________  

   ________________  

 _______________________________________  

 

 

 

 

 
This eastern point of Sydney Cove 

Where dark-skinned hunters used to rove  

Bold men whose names were like a song,  

Arabanoo and Bennelong. 

`Twas there when tides were swelling big  

That Captain Ball careened his brig,  

The tidy little ship "Supply", 

And left her leaning high and dry. 

The sailors skimped their noon-day dreams  

To scrape the keel and caulk the seams,  

And as the ship lay thus in dock 

They spread the sails from rock to rock.  

 

 

 

They could not guess, as there they strove,  

That long years hence beside the Cove  

Another set of sails would spread 
Like alabaster overhead. 

A mighty rig of gleaming sails,  

Spread in defiance of the gales,  

Salutes the gallant men who brought  

Their First Fleet into Sydney's Port. 

 
 
The writer of this poem is a descendant of two pionee rs: 
John Elliott ð who arrived in the "Hugh Crawford" in 1825, 
and Donald Cameron ð who came to Austral ia, in the 
"Bri lliant", in 1838.  
This is the second poem published by "FIRST -FLEETERS" from Mr. 
Wood's able pen.

BENNELONG POINT By  Al f re d C .  Wood .  



 
 
 
 

       60th Wedding A nniversary 
 

Congratulations  

 

             Joy & George Pinkerton 

  5
th

 June 2014 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
A friendly reminder from your Committee 
 

Our annual membership 
fees are now due  ɀ if you 
have not already paid please 
pay before the end of June 

so our Chapter can claim your member 
reimbursement from First Fleet House.  
 

This subsidy helps us with general 
expenses such as Hall Hire and our 
Newsletter costs. 
 

       
 
   Some things my mother taught me 

           (Courtesy Bert Wolfe!) 
 

ANTICIPATION: 
Just wait till I get you home! 
 

RECEIVING: 
You are going to get it when we are home! 
 

IRONY:   
YŜŜǇ ŎǊȅƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ LΩƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ȅƻǳ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŎǊȅ 
about! 
 

CONTORTIONISM: 
Will you look at the dirt on the back of your 
neck! 
 

HUMOUR:  
When the lawn mƻǿŜǊ Ŏǳǘǎ ƻŦŦ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƻŜǎ ŘƻƴΩt 
come to me! 
 

RELIGION: 
You had better pray that will come out of the 
carpet! 
 

JUSTICE: 
hƴŜ Řŀȅ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ς I 
hope they turn out just like you! 

       

 
You are cordially invited to the 

next meeting of our 
Hunter Valley Chapter. 

                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 This is our AGM and  

Soup &  Damper Luncheon. 

 

        When:  Monday 11
th
 August 

 

Please note the earlier date this month to  

meet the auditing deadline. 

 

       Where:  Senior Citizens Hall 
                   Brunker Rd, Adamstown 

 

       Time:    10 am for 10.30am 
 

           Guest Speaker from Sydney: 
 

President of the Fellowship of  

First Fleeters, Ian Palmer. 

 

Ian will speak on his First Fleeter  

John Palmer 
 

Cost $5 pp 

No need to bring a plate this time! 

But it would be appreciated if you could 

bring a soup bowl and spoon! 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Each winter no Hunter Valley Chapter 
outings are planned for July. 
 

However, we can look forward to the visit 
to Fort Denison that Yvonne has planned 
for the 15th September. 
 

Further details at next meeting or ring 
Yvonne on 49574758  



   N ewcastle Museum Outing 13/5/2014 
 

To recognise the sailing of the First Fleet from Portsmouth Harbour on the 13th May 1787 a 
luncheon was organised at the Museum Café Sprouts on the Newcastle Foreshore.  Twenty 
four members and friends enjoyed the lovely autumn day as we celebrated this special 
date.  We were pleased to be able to share this with Fellowship representatives, Jon & 
Karys Fearon who were welcomed by George Pinkerton.  Jon & Karys had also brought with 
them suitable items from First Fleet House for our members who were attending the 
Family History day at Taree later in the month. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

After our meal we wandered through the museum which is always interesting ɀ currently 
the special display of photographs of the old 4ÏÏÔÈȭÓ Hotels in the Newcastle and Hunter 
Valley certainly brought back perhaps long forgotten memories!  Over the years some of 
the Hotels have been renovated while others have disappeared altogether.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

               
           

                               
 
 
         
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

                                 Many happy returns to folk having birthdays in: 
                            July                August: 

2nd  Judith Sphiros                                5th Robert Carter 
2nd Tony Huntley      14th Ted Gant 
4th Dom Swinkles      16th Valerie Davies   
9th Beth Brooker      16th  Brian Halson 

                       10th George Pinkerton                              24th George Gain 
      26th Lee DeBono 

           
 
 

                    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     Travellerôs Rest Hotel - Maitland Road, Hexham 

Constructed 1928.  Now a MacDonaldôs restaurant 

 
 

http://www.gdaypubs.com.au/images/photos/large/pub_3070.jpg



